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Friday 21st April 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to our first weekly newsletter!  It’s been fantastic to see all of the children hard at work across both 
schools this week after the Easter break—we’re really impressed with their attitude to learning.  It’s also been 
fantastic for me to get to grips with the schools and their routines, getting to know our amazing children and 
staff and meeting lots of you at drop off and pick up. 

KS2 had an amazing time on Wednesday when they travelled to Sunderland to see ‘The Lion King—The Musical’ 
- this was a fantastic opportunity for the children to experience live theatre.  A huge thank you to all of the 
staff who made this visit possible, especially since everyone didn’t return to school until well into the evening. 
An extra special thank you must go to our fabulous PTFA for providing the funding to make the trip possible—
you are amazing! 

With best wishes for a lovely weekend, 

Mr. M. Scott, Executive Headteacher  

Notes 

 

Please try and remember that children 

should have their reading book and 

diary in school every day. 

 

 

Collective Worship 

Our value for this half term is Friendship. 

A prayer for Friendship: Almighty Father, I give thanks today for 
the friendships in my life. Lord, this life isn’t meant to be lived 
alone, so I am grateful for the people who walk alongside me, sup-
porting me, loving me, and encouraging me. For we cannot do it all 
alone but are better together.  Amen. 

Safeguarding 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for the federation is Matthew 
Scott.  The Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for Bilsdale is 
Rachel Grundmann and for Carlton is Diane Jeffries.  The Safe-
guarding Lead Governor is John Ford. 

If you have concerns about the safety of a child please speak to 
one of the staff named above. If you have concerns outside of 
school hours, please follow this link to the North Yorkshire Safe-
guarding Children Partnership website. 

Awards 

Well done to the following children: 

 

Stars of the Week—Rupert D, Elma B, Scarlett, Bea, 
Charlie H, Charlie R, Layton, Bonnie 

 

Kindness Award—Olivia, Isla, Kitty, Alice, Scott 

 

Handwriting Award—Eliza, Isla 

TTRS Weekly Winners 

Bilsdale 

1st Scott, 2nd Luna 

Carlton KS1 

1st Hugo, 2nd Eliza, 3rd Beatrice 

Carlton KS2 

1st Harry, 2nd Jack, 3rd  Sammy 

Change of Rock Status 

Lydia—Wannabe 

Daisy—Busker 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/worried-about-a-child


When? What? Who? Notes 

Friday 28th April 

9am 

Meet the Headteacher informal  

meeting—Carlton  

All parents welcome Letter sent 

Friday 28th April Pop up library in school—Carlton Children n/a 

Friday 28th April Coronation lunch—menu below Children n/a 

Monday 1st May Bank Holiday—schools closed All n/a 

Thursday 4th 
May 

Year 5/6 football Team More info. to follow 

Friday 5th May Coronation Celebration All More info. to follow 

Monday 8th May Coronation Bank Holiday—schools closed All  n/a 

Tuesday 9th-
Friday 12th May 

Y6 SATS week Y6 n/a 

Tuesday 16th 
May 

School Photos All Info. sent 

Tuesday 23rd 
May 

KS1 trip—Captain Cook Museum Y1&2 More info. to follow 

Friday 26th May Sports Morning—spectators welcome All More info. to follow 

Friday 26th May Break up for half term All n/a 

Monday 5th June Schools reopen for pupils All n/a 

Diary Dates 



News from the Classes 

Bilsdale 

Both KS1 and KS2 settled back into school very quickly and are looking forward to the summer term and getting 
back into looking after the school garden. They have all been very busy and are already engaged in the curric-
ulum. KS1 have started to look at Movers and Shakers in History and Human Survival in Science. KS2 have start-
ed learning about Maafa looking at maps of Africa and researching facts about an African country in Geography 
and learning key vocabulary in history.  The KS2 trip to the Lion King has been a real highlight and the children 
were very enthused about how the production was staged and how the animals were portrayed.  All agreed 
that the finale was spectacular and a real moment to cherish.   

Carlton Class 1 

Unfortunately Miss Robson has been poorly this week, we’re hoping she’ll be back in school on Monday.   

EYFS this week have been settling back into the rules and routines of the day. We have been enjoying the 
warmer weather in the garden centre outdoors and have had an exciting delivery of some tiny creatures that 
we hope will grow and change into beautiful butterflies! 

Reception have learnt some new sounds in Phonics and are focusing on numbers to 20 and beyond. 

Carlton Class 2 

It has been a great start to the summer term in Class 2 this week. We have enjoyed all 
our new learning on ‘Movers and Shakers’! We had great fun in English, finding the 
shapes of a Sporting Biography and learning about Wilma Rudolph, who was a Resili-
ent, Rapid Runner!  

In Maths, Year 2 have started a new unit of work on Fractions and enjoyed finding 
equal and unequal parts. Year 1 have thoroughly enjoyed using 
the bead strings to count in 10s.  

We would like to say a big Thank You to a very special Grand-
ma for knitting King Charles for us. We enjoyed a great discus-
sion based on significant people including the Monarch.  

On Wednesday afternoon, we enjoyed some special active fun 
in the sun!  

Carlton Class 3 

Class 3 are already enthusiastically engaged in the History topic Maafa beginning with Geography looking at 
maps of Africa and researching facts about an African country. Our trip to see the Lion King has been described 
by the children as “being in Africa”. The colours, sounds, songs and animals has brought the topic to life, a 
fantastic experience and stimulus for future learning.   

Lion King—feedback from the children 

The Lion King trip was amazing. The show was beautiful, colourful and full of excitement. There wasn’t a bad 
scene, the puppetry was amazing too and the singing was superb. The make-up costumes and masks were all 
beautiful. The props were full of life. I would like to thank the PFA for buying the tickets to make it possible. 
I would also like to thank my parents for buying the coach to take me there. It was amazing. I would go again. 

 

I was very amazed by the actors because they were really fluent with their movements. How did they get all 
of the props on stage and how big was back stage? At some points in the show it got very intense because how 
it was set up with lights. I always kept an eye on people on the sides doing all the music with the sound ef-
fects. I also really liked all the actors coming down the aisles. Thank you PFA. 

 

The show was amazing and I loved it. When the elephants and hyenas came out from the stage it was very 
surprising. Also a really good part of the show was all the birds flying over us. I really liked how it didn’t take 
long when they changed the place they were. The actors were amazing. It was exhilarating. 

 

I am amazed by the show, it was brilliant. I loved how the animals actually moved like animals. There were so 
many props they brought on and used. The lighting was incredible. They made shadows of the animals. It was 
so intriguing. The show was so realistic, it was like being in Africa. The actors were fantastic. They did really 
well and their singing voices were amazing. Thank you PFA for buying us tickets. I really enjoyed the show. 

 



Summer Term Menu 




